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Osceola Township Meeting Minutes

January 9, 2019

The regular meeting of the Osceola Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Karpiak on January 9, 2019, at 6:35 p.m. in the Osceola Township Board Room.  Board members present were Steve Karpiak, Christa Gardner, Don Wareham, and Aaron Janke. Absent was Judy Odgers.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Motion by Wareham, supported by Janke to accept the minutes of the December meeting. AVIF

Motion by Janke, supported by Wareham to approve the financial reports for the General fund with a change on line item #722 - $500; #731 + $500; Road, Mason Wastewater, and TC and OT water funds. AVIF

Motion by Wareham, supported by Janke for payment of the bills: General Fund $14,163.22; TC Water $5,215.49; OT Water $10,022.30  AVIF

Public Comment:  Thomas Hand from Mason stated that at the last meeting there was discussion of no tax benefits of the sale of marijuana within the township, and he wanted to make it clear that tax advantages do exist. Also at the last meeting it had been stated that there is 100% stamp sand, but that was not true, there is only a small percentage of stamp sand.

Motion by Janke, supported by Wareham to accept the agenda with the following additions: Under Unfinished business, d. Water Ordinance. Under New Business, d. Budget Meeting, e. Flood Insurance - FEMA, f. CC Acceptance and Use Policies, g. Petty Cash AVIF

Reports:

a.
Assessor: Written report. AMAR 2 will be coming up soon and there will be new/additional requirements 
that Laura will be discussing with us soon.

b.
Maintenance: Written report for December. 

c.
DBVFD: Rick Greub was in attendance as Ron had to leave on a call. He reported zero calls for last month.

d.
First Responders: Written report. There were 8 calls for the month of December, with 74 calls for 2018.
e.
TCVFD: Written report. The department put up Christmas decorations, had their regular monthly meeting 
with annual elections, had their monthly training and sponsored Santa in the park.

f.
TC Utility Board: The Board reviewed the December meeting minutes, January secretary’s report.  

g. 
TLSA: Written reports for December 2018.
h.
Supervisor reports: Karpiak attended meetings for KEDA and WUPPDR.  
Unfinished Business:

a.
Mason sewage: Andrew Keranen sent an email updating us that the private deeds and easements will soon 
be in hand, and work has resumed on design and permit applications. Their hope is that the design and all 
permits would be in hand by mid-April, with advertising for bids to follow. 

b.
Ditch to Coast Guard Station: Motion to table to the February meeting by Janke, supported by Wareham. 
AVIF

c.
6th Street Payment: Kevin Harju from the Houghton County Road Commission sent a cost breakdown of the 
project of the portion of 6th street that was not originally in the plan. 


Motion by Karpiak, not supported by anyone, for $15,000 to come out of the DB Road Fund, and $3,000 out 
of OT water. Motion died due to not being seconded.


Motion by Wareham, supported by Janke for $16,000 to come out of the DB Road Fund, and $2,000 out of 
OT water. AVIF

d.
Water Ordinance: Motion made by Janke, supported by Wareham to approve the Water Ordinance as 
presented. AVIF

New Business:

Veteran’s Memorial: A letter was presented to the Board from Judy Odgers asking for the Board’s blessing 
to move forward with fund raising to create a better more permanent memorial for the Veteran’s. The Board 
liked the idea, and wished them well on their fund raising endeavors.
 MTA Annual Meeting: March 31 - April 4, 2019 in Grand Rapids. Karpiak will be attending. If others wish to attend, they need to get that information in to the office as soon as possible. 


TLSA Appointments: Motion by Janke, supported by Wareham to appoint Charles Westphal and Horst Schmidt to the TLSA for the 01/01/2019 - 12/31/2020 term. AVIF


Budget Meeting: A tentative date of February 23, 2019 at 9:00 AM was decided on to begin the budget meetings for the 2019 - 2020 Fiscal Year.

Flood Insurance - FEMA: Karpiak mentioned that there is flood insurance available in Osceola Township. Anyone interested should contact their homeowners insurance. 

CC Acceptance and Use Policies: Both policies were handed out for Board Members to review. Motion to table to February by Karpiak, supported by Wareham. AVIF

Petty Cash: The Water Department has no accessible petty cash to make change for people coming in to make their payments with cash. 


Motion by Wareham, supported by Karpiak to create a line item in the budget for both the OT and TC 
Water Companies for Petty Cash of $50 ($100 total) to go to the water secretary for change use. AVIF

Motion by Wareham, supported by Gardner to adjourn at 7:30 p.m. AVIF

Osceola Township is an Equal Opportunity Provider and Employer

Complaints of discrimination should be sent to USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C. 20250-9410
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